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    Thursday 15h October 2020
	Dear Parents and Carers,
There are lots of new dates to put in your diary:

Term ends Thursday 22nd October at usual finish times for classes.

Inset day on Friday 23rd October – school closed to children
Week beginning 9th November – Parent teacher zoom meetings or phone calls (if no access to zoom). Parents will be able to sign up to an allocated slot using the parentmail system and will be invited to join a class zoom meeting. Parent will only join the meeting during their allocated slot and will be let into the zoom ‘waiting room’ by their child’s teacher. More information to come soon!

Monday 16th November – School photo day. Children will have their individual photo taken (unfortunately we are not able to offer photos with siblings as this would involve increased movement of children travelling all around the school). All orders will be taken online (no paper copies). These should be ready in time for Christmas!

Friday 20th November – Non-school uniform day – please bring into school a luxury item for the Christmas hamper raffle (more details to follow from the friends of Stockham) 

3rd December - Nasal flu spray day for all year groups (if you have registered your child)

4th December – Quantum Theatre Company in school performing ‘The night before Christmas’ playlet to individual KS2 year groups in the hall. (7th December are the Key stage 1 performances). We will be asking for a £2 donation towards the cost of this show.

Wednesday 16th December – Christmas dinner day – children may wear a Christmas jumper to school, or wear something festive in their hair!
Friday 18th December  - Term ends – 12 pm – F, 1, 5 and 6

                                         Term ends – 12.10pm – 2, 3 and 4

Reminder:

I am making a virtual tour of the school which new or prospective parents will be able to view on the school website. The video will:

· Show what the inside of the school building and classrooms looks like

· Introduce the teachers and staff at Stockham School

· Show the children learning together in their classroom

· Capture the fun of forest school and music lessons

And lots more…

If you are happy for your child to be part of the short video clip, please tick the permissions slip online through parentpay. The video will only be used on the school website and not for any other external reasons. Permissions will need to be ticked by 21st October. Any children who do not have permission, will not appear in the video.

It is also a lovely opportunity for you to see your child at work in their school setting!

Lunchtime supervisor maternity cover position

We have an exciting opportunity available starting in November for a new lunchtime supervisor. Please see the school website for further details: 

https://stockham.eschools.co.uk/web/jobs/373434 

We also have a new position available for a Teaching Assistant. This may be for a part time or full-time role, on a temporary basis. This job has some specific desirable person specifications which will suit the role.  Please see our website for more details.

If you are interested or know somebody who would be ideal for this role, please complete the School Support application form found at the above web address on our school website and speak to Mrs Ruth Burbank.

Many thanks,

Mrs. Ruth Burbank.



Halloween Trick or Treat Trail
Saturday 31st October 2-6 pm

Thank you to everybody who has volunteered to decorate their house for the Halloween trail, we are looking forward to a lovely, spooky day.

Spell books will be available from the school car park from 2:00 pm on Saturday 31st October for a minimum donation of £1. Families can follow the trail in whatever order you would like, we just ask that you observe social distancing at all times (if you are doing the trail as a group please keep to 6 people or fewer). There will be 18 houses to visit where you will find a special ingredient for your spell book. Anybody who returns a completed spell book to school before 6:00 pm will get a treat, or will it be a trick! (one treat for each spell book, so children will need one each).

We hope to see you there!

Clothes collection
A reminder that Rags2Riches will be coming to school on Tuesday 20th October to collect any good quality used clothes, shoes, bags, jewellery and accessories. Unlike previous years, no bags will be provided by the company, so please bring along whatever you have in any bags you can find. We will be collecting at the school gates until 9:00 am. Please remember that we are currently unable to collect clothing in school ahead of the actual collection, so please do not bring them in to the office.

We will be collecting any uniform separately, so please do bring both logo and un-logo good quality uniform on the day and hand to a member of FOS. We are hoping to set up a uniform sale page in the coming term, so any donations are much appreciated.

Jo Wilkinson
Vice Chair of Governors
CLASS NEWS
Year F  A busy week in Foundation this week, with the start of Forest School sessions and 
             two lots of outdoor PE! The children have really enjoyed the sessions and made all 
             the adults very proud with their perseverance and listening skills. Well done  

             everybody.
Year 1  In maths this week Year 1 have been partitioning numbers into different parts and 
             looking at fact families for numbers to 10. In English we have been planning our own 
             stories about lost toys, we are getting ready to write these stories next week!
Year 2  We have enjoyed writing, editing and improving stories this week and we are 
             becoming such spelling experts within our writing! In topic we have been finding out 
             about Neil Armstrong and the significant role he played in the Space Race between 
             the USA and Russia.
Year 3  In English this week we have been planning newspaper reports based on chapter 6 
             of Fantastic Mr Fox where the farmers used their diggers to try and dig out the family 
             of foxes. In maths we have started looking at addition and subtraction, and in history 
             we have been investigating local myths and legends.
Year 4  Year 4 have been busy this week learning about lots of different poetry features 
             including rhyme, personification, simile and alliteration.  We have been trying to write 
             some of our own examples of each linked to rivers.  In maths we have been learning 
             about negative numbers and what happens when we count back before zero. We 
             have also been learning about the water cycle and how our water just keeps on going 
             round and round because of evaporation and condensation. We have even made our 
             own ecosystems to hopefully show this cycle. 
Year 5  This week we have been looking at addition and subtraction methods in maths and in 
             English we have been writing our diary entries from the view point of the Awa tribe.
Year 6  This week Year 6 have been producing their own letters to send to a company about 
             their use of single use plastic. They have been taking part in lots of sporting fitness 
             activities and tag rugby. They have also been learning how to multiply fluently.
Soaring High
This week the following children have earned “Soaring High”:

Year F  Idris for making the most of our new learning opportunities this week, we are so 
             proud of you for always joining in with everything and giving new things a try. 
             Dolcie for showing a positive attitude to her learning this week. It's been a joy to 
             see you enjoying school and trying hard each day. 

Year 1  Stuart for going home and making his own 'Wonka bar' after hearing the story of 
             Charlie and the Chocolate Factory in the classroom, the golden ticket that you 
             made was brilliant! Well done Stuart, this shows real independence and how well 
             you have listened at school.

             Amelia for using brilliant perseverance in guided reading, you really worked hard 
             and even when you found it a little bit tricky you did not give up. This is a fantastic 
             attitude to have, well done. 

Year 2  Kacie for showing such high levels of independence and determination in all our 
             lessons but particularly in maths and guided reading. Well done!

             Teddy for demonstrating such confidence in our maths lessons this week. You have 
             achieved so much with this confident, positive attitude towards learning. Well done!

Year 3  Elijah and Polly for great listening & confidence in PE - your football skills are 
             amazing! Well done!
Year 4  Alandria and Jenson for some brilliant contributions in English this week with some 
             fantastic personification and simile ideas.  They really got the idea of the poetry 
             techniques and wrote some brilliant examples of their own. 
Year 5  Tiana for using her confidence and independence during our maths lessons.
             Gwyn for using his team work and independence during all of our lessons. 

Year 6  Luke for persevering with his painting and producing an amazing piece of artwork.
             Zoe for her confident attitude in all lessons - she always puts her hand up to share 
             her ideas.

Well done everyone!

School Uniform

If you need new uniform please order online or by telephone.  The website is pmgschoolwear.co.uk and the order line is 0800 4046644.

Book bags and PE bags are also available to be purchased from pmgschoolwear.










